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Support for Sámi languages in Linux’s products

At a meeting on 5 October 2002, the Sámi Parliamentary Council, a joint body representing the Sámi parliaments in Finland, Norway and Sweden adopted a document defining: “Requirements for support for Sámi languages in data processing”. This document was adopted after comprehensive consultations with Sámi institutions, ministries, the computer industry and standards bodies in the respective countries.

In a joint statement from a meeting in Helsinki on 13 November 2002, the ministers responsible for Sámi affairs in Finland, Norway and Sweden and the Presidents of the respective Sámi Parliaments endorsed the document, stating inter alia:

The computer industry is urged to heed the Council’s document as well as existing standards and immediately initiate efforts to introduce support for Sámi languages in its products. The authorities, institutions and organisations concerned ought to demand support for Sámi languages in their IT purchases.
This statement is referred to in its entirety in the enclosed document “Krav om støtte for samiske språk innen databehandling” (Requirements for support for the Sámi languages in data processing).

Till now, the Sámi Parliament and other users of Sámi written languages have had to turn to third-party suppliers for support for Sámi languages. We feel the need to emphasise that the time has long been ripe for Linux, one of the world’s leading software vendors, to take the responsibility for implementing a Sámi character set in its products, and request that Linux carry out this implementation as soon as possible.

We would also like to remind you of the report “Samisk tegnsett og IT- Sámi čálamearkačoahkki ja IT”(Sámi character set and IT) published by the Norwegian Ministry of Local Government and Regional Development, which discusses the issues involving the Sámi character set. We enclose a copy of this report.

The Sámi Parliament wishes to engage in a positive dialog with Linux among other reasons to be apprised of the misgivings that underlie Linux’s failure to implement Sámi languages in its products as well as any possibilities that exist for finding a solution. We would be happy to meet with your company regarding this matter. 
Dearvuođaiguin / Sincerely,

Heidi Salmi

Director
Per Edvard Klemetsen

Enclosures: 

1. Requirements for support of Sami languages in data processing – Gáibádus sámegiela sáhttit geavahit dihtoris - Krav om støtte for samiske språk innen databehandling – Vaatimus tietojenkäsittelyn saamenkielisestä tuesta

2. Samisk tegnsett og IT – Sámi čálamearkačoahkki ja IT – rapport fra arbeidsgruppe (Sámi character set and IT – task force report)
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